

The Minutes of the committee meeting of the Loughborough Students' Archery club, held on 24/04/08

The meeting opened at 5.40

1. Attendance

- a. Present: James, Ash, Chris, Phil G, Dave, Andrew, Jade
- b. Apologies for Absence:– Tom (fucking Deetus), Jon
- c. Absent: Julie

2. The minutes of the last meeting were passed.

a. Last Meeting's Action Points:

- i. James to email Development Plan – yes

(James did it twice)

3. Matters Arising:

4. Main Business

- Development Plan

~(The parrot can do the development form)

○ Coaching

- Need more than one coach
- There are no local coaches that can meet our indoor session times, apart from Jean (currently our only coach), so we need to push for an afternoon session at the weekend to get 1 or 2 more coaches.
- Or – The union would have to pay for us to visit a coach at their own club once or twice a week, this would involve large coach hire and £2/£3 per archer per session, so this would prove very costly as it would be required for the entire indoor season.

○ Development

- Support and sponsorship for high performing individuals for equipment, travel costs and entries for external shoots.

○ Continued support for Muslim ladies club

- Encourage more people into Field Archery, with main focus on the European Field competition in Wales next summer.

(Is that where we shoot flying pigs)

- **James** to scan in World Field Archery stuff for Germany 2010

(James is a Perv)

(Club development plan: Restraining order for the chair!)

- Continued development of committee roles, as attached.

(poke chair)

- Don't have any current sponsors, looking to secure sponsorship from Merlin's

(Bow Sports are crap and Quick's are too expensive)

- Storage and Equipment
 - Bosses , arrows, stands (H - Frames), need big outdoor storage area.
 - Currently have adequate indoor storage but not big enough.
 - Outdoors, we currently have a temporary space, need a permanent store which we can have our own keys to, so we can guarantee access and safe storage of our equipment. Need a store closer to the shooting field (preferably a wooden shed in the corner where there are no buildings and is hidden by the hedge), to enable safe movement of equipment, in lines with health and safety. Need a big enough storage area to store the bosses and other equipment, currently in the Hockey Pavilion and the Union stores.
- Reliable session times with plenty of prior notice of cancellations and suitable reimbursement (i.e. shooting and travel fees for Merlin's)
- Continued encouragement of alternative bow styles (bare bow, compound and longbow), as that is where we are successful in achieving BUSA points.

(He is not that bad unless you are a female or a particularly effeminate male, sorry Jungle)

- Budget
 - The union are getting rid of grant forms, plan to link with development form.
- Any other forms – colours which has been submitted
- IMS date – 7th May, **Jade** and **James** need to meet Rich and another guy, to finalise details, **James** to email and arrange meeting time for next week, preferably between 11-3 on Tuesday or on Wednesday.
- Club fee, now til December - £20
- Outdoor store **Ash** to email Joe, ask for a wooden shed witch estates will pay for and the club will erect in the corner of the field. This means that we will use no vehicles on the field and they cannot build on it whilst the field is still there therefore while we are still shooting there, the space should be empty. It will also discourage people from playing ball games in that corner while we are shooting as there will be a shed blocking the space. It will be hidden behind the hedge from view and will be safer for equipment transfer.
- Book busses - 3rd May – outdoor champs
 - Book Bus and driver, **James** to talk to Dave
 - 5th May - KMAC Double FITA 720
 - No
 - 11th May – BO Glen York/ Hereford

- Book Bus
- 11th May – inter-league head to head York
 - Dave email Jon and Phil M for scores, they can organise transport if attend
- 18th May - Evesham FITA 70M and Head to Head
 - Transport booked
 - Travel night before and stay at Nats
 - Need tents
- 25th May - County FITA
 - Would have to shoot full ladies or gents fita (90/70m) wont actively encourage Novice to attend – no bus
- 8th June - Butts Friendly
 - Yes, book bus
- 21st June – Busa
 - Yes, book bus,
 - 2 nights,
 - need tents
- Merlin’s Club Card – **Phil G**, to do, fill in online form and the club gains points and discounts of purchases.

5. Other Business

- a. Tony’s garden Shed shoot, **James** will attend some of them, inform club of which ones and encourage others to attend.
- b. **Ash** email club finding out if we have any tents.
- c. **Tom** to look into buying 3 4man tents, good quality, but cheap/reasonable price, ASAP, don’t buy till after club see if they have tents.
- d. **James** to find out when his lecture is
- e. **Phil G** now has the invoice for the H-Frames

6. Shooting Times:

- a. Fri 25th 3-7 –
- b. Sat 26th 12-7 – James
- c. Sun 27th 12 – 5 – Jade
- d. Wed 30th 1 – 7 – Dave
- e. Fri 2nd 3 – 7 – Phil M
- f. Sat 3rd – BUTT’s Outdoor Champs
- g. Sun 4th – 12 – 5 – Dave
- h. Wed 7th 1 – 7 – Phil G, IMS
- i. Thu 8th 5 – committee meeting
- j. Fri 3 – 7 – Phil M

Proposed for 8th May 2008

Meeting Closed: 7.05

[\(back to Jungles loong meetings\)](#)

Action Points –

James:

- Complete development plan
- Scan in world field archery stuff
- Chase up Merlin's sponsorship
- Talk to Dave about booking busses
- Get shooting list for Evesham from Nat's for camping numbers
- Decide on garden shed shoot dates
- Find out when his lecture is
- Talk to Jean regarding more coaches for the outdoor season
- Email Rich to set up IMS meeting

Ash:

- Email Joe regarding new proposal for shed
- Email club to find out if we have any tents

Phil G:

- Club card from Merlin's
- H Frame stuff

Tom:

- Look into 3 4man tents for outdoor comps

Dave:

- Book busses
- Get driver for Butts
- Scores from Jon and Phil m for 70 head to head

Jade

- Meet Rich regarding IMS